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Campus Update



12th January 2024
Dear Parent/Carer,
Happy new year! I hope that you and your families enjoyed spending time together and a change of pace over the last couple of weeks, and that the year ahead is a good one for you.

We had a busy, but lovely, end to term and my thanks go to our children, young people and staff for ensuring the Christmas spirit was felt throughout the campus and spread further afield in our community.
Our P7 choir were welcomed to Millfield Care Home and the local Day Centre and having P1-S6 together for our Christmas celebration in Jedburgh Old & Trinity Parish Church always feels very special.

Our Senior Head Team sorted and delivered donations to the local Foodbank, ensuring that they could swiftly be passed on to community members in need. 
We are now looking forward to the opportunities and experiences that 2024 will bring and welcome the new families who have joined our school community this week.

Finally, we send our very best wishes to our seniors, who are sitting prelims over the next fortnight, and remind parents/carers that support is here if you need it! Thanks also to Miss Mackay, who is offering seniors a healthy breakfast and TLC before school each morning, during the prelim period (details below).
Wishing you a lovely weekend.
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Headteacher
Wellbeing

The School Nursing service provides a drop-in which is available to all secondary pupils at JGC, currently these are running fortnightly on Wednesdays, during the lunch break and are being held in the family room located next to reception.  The next drop-in will be on Wednesday 24th January, and then every second Wednesday thereafter.

Learning Without Limits 

Attendance
Following national concerns around school attendance since the pandemic, Education Scotland recently published a report describing the issues affecting attendance and outlining support available to local authorities. Evidence suggests that attendance that falls below 90% can have a negative impact on progress. The higher the absence rate the greater the impact on attainment. 

An attendance rate of 90% (missing 19 days of school) is the equivalent of missing one school day every two weeks. When averaging 90% attendance over the course of their school career, by the time a young person has reached third year of secondary education, they will have missed the equivalent of an entire year of school.

(Education Scotland, Nov 2023)

We know that there are many reasons for absence and latecoming and that school staff working in partnership with families is the best way to support attendance and minimise any negative impact resulting from children and young people missing school.  I am pleased to be able to share that we will shortly have two Pastoral Support Assistants joining our team, increasing our capacity to support children, young people and families.
Prelims

Miss Mackay will be providing an exam breakfast club for all S4-S6 pupils during the prelims.  Numerous studies have proven the link between high academic attainment and good nutrition so we are delighted that every day during the exam period hot drinks and breakfast food will be available from 8.15 to 8.50 in the soft seated area on the first floor next to Art. 

Anyone requiring an additional copy of exam timetables can pick one up from the school office. All young people with individual assessment arrangements have been informed.  Outwith exam times, all young people should follow their normal timetable when not in exams and should be come to school in full school uniform. 
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Developing the Young Workforce

Pastoral staff are supporting young people who wish to apply for a full-time place at Borders College next session.

For more details go to www.borderscollege.ac.uk
Senior pupils remaining at JGC will also have the opportunity to engage in part-time college opportunities. More details will be shared in due course.

Uniform
As we start the new term, we would like to remind you of school uniform expectations for Jedburgh Grammar Campus.

Uniform helps us to:

· Foster a sense of belonging and pride in JGC 

· Develop a purposeful and focused ethos in the school 

· Promote equality among pupils

· Prepare our pupils for the world of work

· Foster the positive image of our school and pupils in the community 

· Make it easy for parents, pupils and staff to know what we expect pupils to wear to school 
JGC Uniform is as follows:
 PRIMARY
· Plain or embroidered royal blue sweatshirt, jumper or cardigan

· Grey or black trousers/skirt/shorts/pinafore (not sportswear)
· White shirt/polo shirt

· Dark footwear, preferably school shoes

· Tie optional

· PE kit: t-shirt (house colour/white), shorts, trainers and jumper or jacket (weather dependent)

 

SECONDARY
· Plain or embroidered black sweatshirt, jumper or cardigan

· Black trousers/skirt/shorts (not sportswear)
· White shirt with school tie

· Dark footwear, preferably school shoes

· Indoor PE: t-shirt (no vests/crop tops, no alcohol/tobacco advertising), shorts/leggings/tracksuit trousers, clean trainers

· Outdoor PE: as above, along with jumper or jacket (weather dependent). Hockey pitch footwear: clean trainers or astro trainers with small dimples. Rugby/football pitch footwear: studded boots only. Athletics track footwear: clean trainers or spikes

 

NURSERY
There is no uniform for nursery but, following parental requests, a red embroidered sweatshirt can be purchased.
Ties can be purchased for £7.00 (through Parentpay) and collected from reception.

If you wish to purchase items embroidered with the school badge you can do so from                                                                      Middlemiss Embroidery: www.middlemissembroidery.co.uk
In addition to our Pre💗loved recycling rail in the main entrance, we have a small stock of new uniform items. We understand that keeping growing children in uniform can be challenging, so please get in touch if we can help. We also support families to apply for clothing grants and will share details in advance of the next school year. All enquiries are treated confidentially.
School Photographs

Photographs are still available to purchase. For more details please contact somervillecaptures@gmail.com 
Pupil Voice

Earlier this year, we were delighted to be given the opportunity to take part in a pilot project working with A Place in Childhood (APiC). 

In September 2023 , A Place in Childhood worked with primary children and teenagers from our campus to create a neighbourhood plan for Jedburgh. The purpose of the engagement was to establish an understanding of what children and young people felt about their local environment, what they needed, and what would be their priorities for change. 

Today our children and young people presented their plans to representatives from Scottish Borders Council and the Jedburgh Town Team. The Town Team are creating a plan for Jedburgh, and were very keen to include younger voices in their planning process. 

There was no doubt that the voices of our young people were key in securing the initial go-ahead for the campus in 2017 and it is great that they continue to play a key role in the development of our town.
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